Notes from Division Chair Meeting

February 14, 2006

Personnel Present:  Jonathan Gourlay, Benson Moses, Mariana Ben-Dereas, Charles Musana, Dana Lee Ling, Rachel Hollingsworth, Jean Thoulag, VPIA, and Karen Simion.

DIVISION UPDATES

Math/Science:  The division chair reported that on Monday, February 13, a group of unknown students entered the office building and attempted to change passwords on all the math/science instructor’s computers.  The reason the students were able to attempt this mischief is because all instructors were in class or had left for the day.  The math/science secretary had left the building to take care of business elsewhere on campus.  There are no doors on the offices, so there is no way to secure individual offices when they are empty.  RECOMMENDATION – It was suggested that security be contacted and asked to actually walk through that building from time to time along with their regular checks from the outside of the building.

Instructors are also complaining that students in the upper parking area close to building A sometimes play their radios at high volume disturbing classes in building A.  RECOMMENDATION – Since a security officer is placed in a booth at the entrance to the parking lot, that officer could remind students to keep the noise at a respectable level.  Also, perhaps a sign could be posted marking that area as a quiet zone.

Social Science:  The Micronesian Studies Program will be hosting its annual orientation/recruitment meeting Friday, February 17 at 12:00 pm in MITC.  This annual meeting has been very successful in recruiting new students into the Micronesian Studies Program.
Delihna Manuel will return from maternity leave this week.  The addition to her family is Daphne Sue weighing in at 6 lbs. and 4 oz.

Business:  The business division has been having technical difficulty with its LCD projectors almost since the beginning of this semester.  The business division has asked technicians in IT to assist with their problems, but in the mean time they have to teach without this technology.  RECOMMENDATION – An alternative to the small LCD projector should be found.  It appears they are not made for all day, everyday use.  One division chair suggested the use of 36” monitors instead of projectors.

Education:  The RSA program is scheduled to start in March.   Admission into this 3rd year program has been slightly changed allowing for a subcommittee of 3 education instructors to make recommendations to the Admissions Board.
The division chair requested information on what courses will be offered this summer so that scheduling for in-service teachers can be as accurate as possible.

The issue of housing for faculty was discussed.  Are instructors hired under grant projects entitled to housing?  Perhaps yes, if this was included in the budget of the grant.  Strong disagreement with the current policy on extended benefits for employees was mentioned.  The housing policy seemed to be the area for most of the disagreement.   RECOMMENDATION – the personnel committee should review that policy.

Attendance Policy:  The National Campus division chairs voted to endorse a revised edition of the proposed new mandatory attendance policy.  This revised edition will leave instructors an option to drop students who miss the first day or allow students one or two days more.  This version of the policy will now be processed towards the next step of adoption.
Classroom Observation Form:  All National Campus division chairs approve of the form constructed by the former DAP.  The current DAP will get feed back from the State Campuses and work to have the form become officially adopted for use.

Staff Development:  Each division was encouraged to look for workshops, conferences, seminars, etc. to help faculty have access to current issues, practices, enrichments in their respective fields.  The determining factor in who receives money to attend a conference, etc. will be the justification of the need in the department for such trainings.
REMINDERS:  Summer and Fall schedules along with book orders are due March 1.

